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Identity Released in San Diego Sheriff’s Department Deputy-Involved-Shooting


Vista – On Sunday, May 7, 2023, at approximately 12:30 p.m., patrol deputies from the San Diego 
Sheriff’s Department were dispatched to the church located at 1418 Calle Jules, Vista.  A male was 
reportedly at the location holding a handgun to his head.  Upon the deputies’ arrival, they learned 
other members of the church were still inside the building with the male.  As they attempted to 
gather additional information, they observed the male exiting the church with a firearm in his right 
hand.  They immediately began giving the male commands to drop the firearm, but the male 
ignored their commands and walked into the parking lot and toward the deputies.  The deputies 
backed up and continued to give the male verbal commands, but unfortunately the male ignored 
their commands and continued advancing into the parking lot.  One deputy fired a single shot from 
his department-issued rifle, striking the male in the legs, and causing the male to drop the 
handgun.  Paramedics were requested and the deputies immediately rendered first aid to the male, 
applying a tourniquet to each of his legs.  The male was transported to a local hospital and has 
remained there for treatment of his injuries which are considered non-life threatening.  


The deputy involved in the shooting has been identified as Justin Williams.  He has been employed 
by San Diego Sheriff’s Department for approximately three years.  He is currently assigned as a 
patrol deputy from the Vista Substation.   No deputies were injured during this incident.    


The suspect in this case has been identified.  He is described as a 77-year-old Asian male.  The 
identity of the suspect is not being released at this time.  This incident is under review with the 
District Attorney’s office to determine if any charges will be filed against the suspect in this case.          


Per the Countywide Memorandum of Understanding, the San Diego Police Homicide Unit was called 
to the scene to conduct the deputy-involved shooting investigation.  Detectives are currently 
gathering evidence, interviewing witnesses, and examining the circumstances surrounding the 
shooting.  


The investigation and review process for deputy-involved shootings are extremely thorough. When 
the Homicide Unit completes its investigation, it will be reviewed by the San Diego County District 
Attorney’s Office to determine if the officers bear any criminal liability for their actions. The San 
Diego Sheriff’s Department will conduct an administrative investigation into the deputy’s 



discharge of his firearm.  The Citizens’ Law Enforcement Review Board (CLERB) will conduct a 
review of the incident and provide any appropriate recommendations. The Federal Bureau of 
Investigations and the United States Attorney’s Office will also be monitoring the investigation. 


Anyone with information regarding this incident is asked to call the Homicide Unit at (619) 
531-2293 or Crime Stoppers at (888) 580-8477.
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